
Minutes of the Meeting of the Marion Township Planning Commission 
April 3, 2017 

 
Present: Jim Sampsell, Christie Holloway, Rick Dillon and Louise Biancuzzo 
 
Guests: None 
 
Public comment: None 
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:34 by Holloway with the pledge of allegiance to the flag. 
 
Holloway made a motion to approve the minutes of the Marion Township Planning Commission meeting 
of March 6, 2017.  Sampsell seconded the motion.  All voted in favor of the motion.   
 
Old Business:   Holloway stated she is still working on the edits for the Non-Commercial Keeping of 
Livestock ordinance.  She would like to have this completed 2 or 3 weeks in advance of the Supervisors 
May meeting. 
 
Holloway discussed the Economic Development Chapter of the Nittany Valley Region Comprehensive 
Plan.  After discussion by all Holloway will send comments to Liz before May. 
 
Dillon made a discussion regarding dry hydrants.  After discussion by all there are a some items such as 
liability issues and contract issues that have a big unanswered ?  Dillon will talk with the township 
solicitor Lou Glantz on some of the unanswered questions.  Holloway would like to ask Liz at the 
NVJPC about recent local experiences and if dry hydrants are working in other areas of the nearby 
communities. 
 
Holloway made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:07 p.m.  Sampsell seconded the motion. 
 
Respectfully submitted: 
 
 
Louise Biancuzzo, Secretary 
Marion Township Planning Commission 
 
                                                                                                       
Christie Holloway, Chairman     Jim Sampsell 
 
 
                                                                      
Rick Dillon 


